Global Samaritans

6561 Union Point Highway Union Point, Georgia 30669 Issue 20

May 2009

www.globalsamaritans.org

"Bearing one another's burdens..."

Greetings from Global Samaritans! We hope that God is continuing to bless you in 2009. Global Samaritans has certainly received His blessings and we are looking forward to another wonderful year!

Significant progress has been made on the high school! It is really starting to take shape and will be a wonderful addition to the Children's Home. We hope it will be finished in December, just in time for the new high school students who will start in January. Thank you again to **Becky Sharp**, **Anne Taylor**, and the **Ronald McDonald Foundation** for making the high school possible!

The team from **Grace Bible Church** of Bozeman, Montana had a great trip to Zambia in January and February. During their two week mission trip they taught, "How To Study The Bible For Yourself" to our 19 high school students. Each student received their own copy of the book, in addition to a demonstration on how to use the resources in the library. The Montana team also held a Vacation Bible School for the children at Global Samaritans and surrounding villages. More than 120 children came from the villages to be a part of VBS!

We must also thank the Montana team for their dedication to our construction projects! This group has faithfully sent mission groups to the Children's Home since our initial inception and construction. During their most recent trip to Zambia they were able to complete the following:

- -A new hot water heater for houseparents Francesca and Betty
- -Hinges and latches on the church/activity center
- -Repaired the roof on the guesthouse
- -Repaired plumbing in the guesthouse
- -Put up a new basketball goal and net
- -Put up the steel mainframe for a three-car shelter for our vehicles.

Please be in prayer for the five teams traveling to Global Samaritans during the summer of 2009. They will be ministering at the orphanage and in approximately ten villages nearby. **Drs. Bo** and **Ruby Cheves**, along with **Dr. Bob Cannon**, will be leading a medical team with eleven nurses and nursing students. We know the Zimba hospital and surrounding villages will be very appreciative to have the medical clinics.

As you can see, exciting things are happening at Global Samaritans and we invite you to be a part of it. We are growing both in numbers and infrastructure and we are looking forward to



Alan Potts and **John VanDyke** spent an afternoon fishing with the older boys. They loved it!



Alan Potts, Jill, Dustin, and John VanDyke

Would you like to receive your copy of the Global Samaritans newsletter electronically? You can subscribe by sending an email to:

globalsamaritanszambia@gmail.com

Congratulations to our construction foreman, Gibson and his wife on their baby girl, Erin. Congratulations also to GS worker, Teddy and his wife on their baby boy, Blessed!

Global Samaritans is growing!

Global Samaritans is proud to announce the arrival of five new boys and one new housemother! Everyone has settled in well and is very excited to be at our children's home. We were especially excited to reunite Thomas with his brother Sanford, and Wilson with his brother Bishop and sister Bridget, who were already at Global Samaritans. Blessed is the grandson of our new housemother, Rhoda. The boys are in first and second grade and they love playing outside. In particular, the boys enjoyed the Easter Egg Hunt that **Stanton Porter** and **Erin Ruark** had for all the children during their March trip to Zambia. We are so glad they are here and we look forward to getting to know them better. Thank you Rhoda for taking such good care of our new boys!



Joseph, Mesheck, Wilson, Blessed, and Thomas on their way to school!

Global Samaritans 6561 Union Point Highway Union Point, Georgia 30669

Visit

www.globalsamaritans.org

Do you want to help?

With the ongoing devaluation of the US dollar and increasing expenses, Global Samaritans has felt an economic change. Gas is now more than \$10 a gallon! Global Samaritans is expanding, and our monthly expenses have risen accordingly. If you feel led to participate in this ministry, please fill out this brochure or you can donate directly via are website listed above.

"TAKING CARE OF WIDOWS AND ORPHANS IN THEIR DISTRESS." WE HOPE TO ALL WORK TOGETHER TO FULFILL THAT WHICH GOD CALLS "PURE" RELIGION. (JAMES 1:27) JESUS THEN PROMISES TO "REVEAL" HIMSELF TO THOSE WHO OBEY. PLEASE CONTINUE TO WORK WITH US IN THIS ENDEAVOR.

These are our current needs:

Children's Sponsor Re-build duplex #1 Homeschool materials Monthly operating expens		Global Samaritans 6561 Union Point Hwy Union Point, GA 3066	
Address			
City	State_	Zip	_
Phone	Email	<u> </u>	

To Contact use olohalsamaritanszamhia@omail.com